NEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION

Division of Environmental Permits & Pollution Prevention

625 Broadway, 4th Floor, Albany, New York 12233-1750

P: (518) 402-9167 | F: (518) 402-9168 | deppermitting@dec.ny.gov
www.dec.ny.gov

February 18, 2016

Dale Irwin
Lockwood Hills LLC
PO Box 187
Dresden, NY 14441

Re: Facility: Lockwood Ash Disposal Landfill
DEC No.: 8-5736-00005
SPDES No.: NY0107069

Dear Permittee:

On June 1, 2015, the department received your application to renew the
referenced State Pollution Discharge Environmental System (SPDES) permit. Prior to
moving forward with the administrative procedures required for permit renewal, the
department will be undertaking a full technical review of the SPDES discharge to
determine the need to incorporate new permit requirements under the Federal Clean
Water Act.

Based on your timely and sufficient renewal application submission, your current
permit will remain in effect after the expiration date under the provisions of the State
Administrative Procedure Act (SAPA), should the department’s technical review and the
subsequent permit modification not be completed prior to the expiration date of the
current permit.

The timing of the department’s full technical review will be determined by the
ranking of the discharge under the department’s Environmental Benefit Permit Strategy
(EBPS). The EBPS utilizes a number of criteria to score and rank a wastewater
discharge, giving priority for technical review to those discharges with the greatest
potential to cause environmental harm. During the next five years, depending on the
facility’s priority ranking, you will receive a “Request for Information” from the
department seeking data to be used in the evaluation of the discharge and in the
establishment of new provisions proposed for inclusion in the permit. Renewal
application procedures, including public notice, will be commenced concurrently with
proposed permit modifications. A decision on permit renewal and modification will be
made following a consideration of comments from you and the public or after a public
hearing, if a hearing is held.
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If you have questions on the revised renewal procedure or SAPA, please contact

me at (518) 402-9165. Questions on the federal requirements under the programs
listed above and modification of your permit should be directed as follows:

CC:

Brian Baker @ (518) 402-8111

Sincerely,
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Lindy Sue Czubernat
Environmental Program Specialist
K. Tang
B. Baker

S. Rodabaugh — Region 8

S. Sheeley — Region 8

A. Arcaya — US EPA

P. Giamba — Committee to Preserve the Finger Lakes
A. Finneran

M. Kowalski

R. Teichler



